
Mass  
Readings 

 Monday Dec. 26  
St. Stephen,  
Protomartyr 

Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59 
Mt 10:17–22  

 

Tuesday Dec. 27  
St. John, Apostle & 

 Evangelist  
1 Jn 1:1–4  

Jn 20:1a, 2–8  
 

Wednesday Dec. 28  
Holy Innocents,  

Martyrs 1 Jn 1:5-2:2  
Mt 2:13–18  

 

Thursday Dec. 29  
St. Thomas Becket, 
Bishop & Martyr 

1 Jn 2:3–11  
Lk 2:22–35  

 

Friday Dec. 30  
Holy Family 

Sir 3:2-6, 12-14  
Mt 2:13-15, 19-23  

 

Saturday Dec. 31  
St. Sylvester I, Pope 

1 Jn 2:18–21  
Jn 1:1–18  

 

Sunday Jan. 1  
Solemnity of Mary,  
Holy Mother of God  

Nm 6:22–27  
Gal 4:4-7; Lk 2:16-21 

Christmas  
Dec. 25th, 2016 

 

Entrance Antiphon for Christmas 
Today a light will shine upon us, for the Lord is born for us; and he will be called Wondrous 

God, Prince of peace, Father of future ages:  and his reign will be   
without end.   cf. Isaiah 9:1, 5; Luke 1:33 

Pastor: Fr . Ben Hasse + 906-482-5530 + cell (906)290-2434 + benjhasse@yahoo.com + blog: snowshoetracks.blogspot.com 

Pastoral Associate: Sr. Ellen Enright, IBVM + (906)523-4912 + cell (630) 542-9938 + ibvmellen@stal-mtu.com  

Development Director: Rhen Hoehn + cell (906) 281-0151 + rhen@stal-mtu.com + Work Schedule M-F, 9 am - 5 pm 

Parish Secretary & Bookkeeper: Barbara Wakeham  (906)482-5530  stalbert@stal-mtu.com Office Hours: Tues - Fri, 9a - 4p 

Mass Times: Sun. 11 am & 7 pm (resumes Jan. 1st) / Weds. 5:30 pm / Fri. 5:30  pm 

Confessions: Tuesday 8:00 pm, Wednesday & Friday 4:30 pm // or by appointment  
Baptisms:  Please make ar rangements with pastor  at least one month in advance.  
Confirmation & First Communion:  Please notify the par ish office of your  need ASAP.  
Marriages:  Arrangements must be made at least six months pr ior  to the wedding.  
Anointing of the Sick:  Upon request when suffer ing from ser ious illness or  before surgery.    

St. Anne’s Masses   
Sunday: 9:00 am 
Tuesday: 5:30 pm  

Thursday: 9:00 am  
Saturday: 5:30 pm   

Spring Break  
Mission Trips!!! 

Now’s the time to sign up for one of 
St. Al’s Mission Trips!  Use your 

spring break for service and adventure!  
Go to Bay Cliff Health Camp near 

Marquette, or to St. Martin de Porres 
House of Hope in Chicago, IL.    

Both trips run Sun., March 5th to Fri., 
March 10th! Contact: Fr. Ben Hasse 

benjhasse@yahoo.com 

Interested in St. Al’s Chapel Rat  
program for  this summer  (2017)  

or the coming school year (‘17-’18)? 
Email Fr. Ben: benjhasse@yahoo.com 

Take Note of the Christmas 
Break liturgical schedule! 

St. Al’s 7 pm Sunday Mass resumes 
NEXT Sunday, Jan. 1st.   

Also, during the Christmas Break, Eu-
charistic Adoration will be suspended,  
and the Weds. Mass will move to 5:30 
pm.  There will be confessions Weds 

& Fri. at 4:30 pm. 

additional Christmas Flower Offerings 
 

In Memory of Deceased Members of the Bryan Family 
In Memory of Deceased Members of the Farmer & Bastian 
Families   By Chris Bryan 

This year’s Christmas book is 
The Lamb’s Supper: 

The Mass as Heaven on Earth 
by Scott Hahn 

 
 

Please take a copy, 
and feel free to give 

copies to family 
members or friends. 
Dr. Hahn, a former 
Protestant minister 
who converted to 

Catholicism,  
beautifully  

explains the Mass! 

Our Parish just got gifted a year of access to Formed.org by a 
generous alumnus!  It’s basically a Catholic Netflix!   

Just go to the website & set an account  
using our parish code: ZMH2NM 

Learn MORE about the Catholic Faith! 



Christmas               December 25th, 2016 
Sat. 
Sun. 
Weds. 
Fri. 
Sun. 
Sun. 

Dec. 24 
Dec. 25 
Dec. 28 
Dec. 30 
Jan. 01 
Jan. 01 

4 pm 
11 am 

5:30 pm 
5:30 pm 

11 am 
7 pm 

† For the Gitzen & Wuthrich Families 
MASS AT PORTAGE POINTE FACILITY 
† Eternal Repose of Sr. Michael White, CSJ 
† Lyle Hodapp 
For the People of St. Al’s & St. Anne’s 
For the Healing of Wounds & Division in Families 

By Helen Wuthrich 
 
By the Parish 
By Shari Lynch 
By the Parishes 
By the Parish 
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PARISH EVENTS 

Office Schedule - The office will be closed on Fri., Dec. 30th. 

Liturgical Schedule Shifts: 7 pm Mass resumes next Sun-
day, Jan. 1st.  Adoration is suspended this week.  Weds. & Fri. 
Masses are at 5:30 pm.  

SEEK 2017 Please pray for  us.  On Jan. 2nd we’ll be leaving 
for San Antonio!  The bus trip will take about 28 hours, and we 
have 111 people signed up, from about 18 campuses. We’ll be 
joining about 13,000 people there!  Come Holy Spirit! 

Spring Silent Retreat On Feb. 24-26, we have a new retreat in 
the schedule this year, at Marygrove.  It is a silent-directed re-
treat. Rather than conference talks to the whole group, or small 
group discussion, each retreatant spends their time in silent 
prayer, and meets with a spiritual director one-on-one. Sr. Ellen 
and Fr. Ryan Ford are organizing the retreat!  If you’re interest-
ed in going, talk to Fr. Ben or Sr. Ellen soon. 

Spring Break Mission Trips Join one of St. Al’s two Spring 
Break Mission Trips: one goes to Bay Cliff Health Camp, and 
one goes to St. Martin de Porres House of Hope in Chicago. 

Spring Campus Ministry Retreat Our  normal spr ing re-
treat is happening March 24-26, but this year it’s at Bay Cliff 
Health Camp, the same site which hosted our Fall Retreat. 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

The Copper Country Frassati Society's Monthly First Fri-
day Gathering  Friday, Jan. 6th. The group will meet for Mass 
at 6:30 pm at St. Paul’s in Calumet. Everyone is encouraged to 
come early for Adoration and Benediction as well. After Mass, 
the group will reconvene at 216 N Florida Street in Laurium to 
celebrate the (traditional date) Feast of the Epiphany.  Young 
adult Catholics, their family, and friends are invited to join in 
any or all of the evening's activities. 
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Mass Usher Altar Server Lector EMHC 

5:30 pm  Wed., Dec. 28  H. Sweidan B. Escobar  

5:30 pm Fri., Dec. 30  H. Sweidan G. Agbozo  

11 am Sun., Jan. 01 
J. Dueweke 

P. Roche 
H. Sweidan 
Help needed 

B. Escobar 
G. Agbozo 

R. Hiltunen 
C. Bryan 

7 pm Sun., Jan. 01 Help needed Help needed Help needed Help needed 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

 
Solemn Exposition & Benediction: 
Tues., 8 - 9 pm resumes Jan. 10th

 

 

 
Simple Exposition resumes Jan. 9th 

 

Come pray with us before our  
Eucharistic Lord! 

Words of Wisdom from Bishop Frederic Baraga     

“Happy day which first placed me in the midst of the 
Native Americans, among whom I now shall live until I 

draw my last breath, if such is the most holy will of 
God.”   Frederic Baraga 

Local Nursing Home Mass Schedule 

Ho. Cty. Med. Care 
Thurs., 2 pm 

Cypress Manor 
Fri., 10:30 am 

Portage Pointe 
Thurs., 11:00 am 

Jan. 12, Fr. John Jan. 13, Fr. Ben Jan. 26, Fr. William 

 

 CCM is expanding its ministry to NMU alumni.  To help us in this we are asking folks to help us connect to 
NMU alumni who are Catholic.  If you know anyone who would like to receive an alumni newsletter, please let us 
know by filling in their contact info below and send it to us!!!  Or email us at catholiccampusnmu@gmail.com  
Thank you and God Bless,    Father Brandon Oman, Campus Director 

Name:         Phone:        

Address:       City, State, Zip:       

Email:         Year Graduating from NMU:     

Dear Parishioners, 



CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

December 18th, 2016  Year to Date 

Envelopes  $554.29 $22,304.08 

Loose  $240.00 $19,250.47 

Holy Day $0.00 $450.62 

Fuel $46.00 $360.00 

Total $840.29 $42,365.17 

*Budgeted $1,532.70 $38,317.50 

Overage/ (shortfall) -$692.41 +$4,047.67 

Nat’l Collection: Retirement Fund for Religious - $125.00 

10 % of our parish income is tithed to charities and 
ministries that directly assist the poor and the needy. 

From the desk of Fr. Ben…   25 December 2016 

 Merry Christmas!  It is a great joy, a blessing, and a 
privilege for me to celebrate this “Christ’s Mass” with you!  I 
saw a great meme on Facebook recently, “If you want to keep 
Christ in Christmas, keep Mass in Christmas!”  That’s 
right… we celebrate Christmas properly and well, most joyfully 
and beautifully, by offering the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass, and 
receiving the very Savior whose birth we celebrate! 

 As so many commentators have mentioned, it is significant 
that the baby Jesus was placed in a manger.  Not a dignified 
place, not a kingly place, the manger held the animals’ food.  
Even the name of the town, Bethlehem, in Hebrew means 
“House of Bread.”  Not only was His coming long foretold by 
the prophets, but even His birth foreshadowed the gift He 
would give.  He who was born in a manger would give Himself 
to us as food, food for the journey. 

 I am so glad that we are able to offer you a small Christmas 
gift, Scott Hahn’s book The Lambôs Supper.  A convert and 
former Presbyterian minister, Dr. Hahn really unpacks the deep 
mystical significance of the Eucharist as foretaste and prepara-
tion for the Heavenly Wedding Feast of the Lamb. 

 If you will prayerfully read this book, I am confident it will 
help you develop a deeper understanding of the Eucharist, but 
even more importantly, it will help you receive this infinite gift 
with greater faith and devotion.  Jesus was very clear, “If you 
do not eat my body and blood, you have no life within you.”  
We should long for the Bread of Life, and the world desper-
ately needs us to be fully alive in Christ!   

 We also have our 2017 Church Calenders, our 2017 Offer-
ing Envelopes, and the Jan-Feb-Mar Living Faith prayer 
books available as well! 

 We have so much to be thankful for as we approach our 
Christmas feast!  I am par ticular ly grateful for  all who have 
helped us prepare: our choir led by Andre Bonen & Deb Zei, all 
of the beautiful church decorating led by Lynn Artman and our 
chapel rats, all our liturgical ministers, and our whole commu-
nity! Thank you for helping, thank you for celebrating with us! 

 We just got all the details about next summer’s Steuben-
ville Conference in Kenosha, July 21-23, 2017.  All this 
years 8th-12th graders are eligible to go!  Watch for more details 
in the coming weeks! 

 Although they are a ways out, I’ve listed some of the up-
coming retreat opportunities on the previous page. I’m es-
pecially excited about a new one, our Silent-Directed Retreat 
at Marygrove.  Sr . Ellen and Fr . Ryan Ford are taking the 
lead on organizing this opportunity specifically for our campus 
ministry students and young adults around the diocese! 

 The bus is booked, 
the t-shirts have ar-
rived, and much of the 
logistical planning is 
just about done… in 
just 1 week we’ll be 
heading out on a LONG 
bus ride to San Anto-
nio for  SEEK 2017 (seek2017.com).  Our  Yooper  group 
(representing our three big campuses—MTU, NMU, LSSU—
as well as Bay College, and Yoopers from quite a few other 
campuses) is teaming up with the Catholic Campus Ministry at 
UW-Oshkosh. The FOCUS Team Director there is Kyle Han-
son… an MTU grad!  Our 77 plus their 34 is putting us right at 
111 to fill the 112 seats on 2 buses!  Please pray for all those 
involved in this adventure, that we may be protected on the 
journey and filled with grace! 

 Please take note of our adjusted liturgical schedule during 
the Christmas break. 

 This coming Tuesday - Thursday I’ll be in the Detroit area 
meeting with St. Al’s alumni, Fr. Corbin will be covering those 
daily Masses. St. Al’s depends heavily on our donors 
(including all of you here at St. Al’s), so please pray for a  
grace-filled trip! God Bless,  Fr. Ben 

In 2017, A New Diocesan  
Combined Collection Schedule 
(See bulletin inset next week for all the details!) 

     As you may have seen announced in The U.P. Catholic, the 
Diocese of Marquette is moving to a new combined collection 
schedule.  There will now be FIVE regular ly-scheduled Sec-
ond Collections during the year, instead of the current THIR-
TEEN.   
     None of these 13 collections (every third year there is a 14th, 
for the Archdiocese of the Military, which provides pastoral 
care to our soldiers) will be eliminated, rather the national col-
lections are combined into three categories: Mission, World 
Church, and National Church. 
     The bulletin insert next weekend will include Bishop John’s 
letter about the new schedule, the Giving Guide the diocese 
has prepared to help plan for this schedule, and the new com-
bined collection schedule.  Plan to read this carefully. 
     I am very proud of our parish’s strong tradition of stew-
ardship!  Not only do we generously support our  par ish’s 
needs, we tithe as a parish, and also give very generously to 
these diocesan, national, and international collections.  The 
materials in this bulletin insert will help us continue our gener-
osity!  Please let me know if you have any questions!   - Fr Ben 



St. Albert the Great University Parish 
Pastoral Council 2016/2017 

 

Abby Steinbrecher President 
Devon Van Order, Vice President 
Aaron Crapsey, Secretary 
Michael Best Daniel LaCroix (& Rat. Rep.) 
Jill Poliskey Grad. Rep: Teresa Wilson 
FOCUS Rep: Callaghan Bradley 
Faculty Adviser: Dr. Martin Thompson 
Year Round Parishioner: Jack Dueweke 

2016-17 Ministry Leaders 
MASS MINISTRIES: 

Altar Server Husam Sweidan, hisweida@mtu.edu 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion  
Michael Best, mtbest@mtu.edu 

Lectors Isaac Hermann, ijherman@mtu.edu 

Music Ministry Phillip Wyman, pjwyman@mtu.edu 

   Music Coordinator: Deb Zei, dazei@mtu.edu 

   7 pm Choir: help needed 

   Head Cantor: Chris Schwartz, ceschwar@mtu.edu 

Ushers/Greeters Jacob Ahles jlahles@mtu.edu 

PRAYER MINISTRIES: 

Night Prayer  Alec Clark, alecc@mtu.edu 

Rosary Alec Clark, alecc@mtu.edu 

Praise and Worship Cr istina Reyes, Melanie Howard, Anni-
ka Corrazol 

Prayer Team Colleen Morrall colleen.morrall@focus.org 

STUDY: 

Apologetics volunteer needed 

FOCUS Bible Studies Colleen Morrall, Team Director  

colleen.morrall@focus.org 

Learn the Faith  Devon Van Order , djvanord@mtu.edu  

SERVICE: 

New Student Outreach Rachelle Wiegand, rmweigan@mtu.edu 

St. Al’S Service (S.A.S.S.) Car ly Joseph, ca-
joseph@mtu.edu; Alexis Dani, amdani@mtu.edu 

Master of the Solemn Brunch Mike Theoret, mttheore@mtu.edu 

Respect Life contact Alec Clark, alecc@mtu.edu 

Youth Ministry Retreat Team volunteer needed 

COMMUNITY: 

Women’s House: Melanie Howard mehoward@mtu.edu 

Men’s House: Devon Van Order  djvanord@mtu.edu 

Intramural Sports Michael Best, mtbest@mtu.edu 

Friday Night Fireside Fellowship  James Bonar, 
jbbonar@mtu.edu; Piersan Kimmes, pekimmes@mtu.edu;  
Zach Smith, ztsmith@mtu.edu 

 

To get involved, contact the leaders to get more infor-
mation, or talk with Fr. Ben or Sister Ellen 

CHAPEL RAT Student Residents: 
 

Fall 2016: Head Rat: Daniel LaCroix 
Peter Hoch + Dan Killick +  Sam Marek  

Patrick McFall + Phillip Wyman 

2016 - 2017 FOCUS Team 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) is a process where people can investigate Catholicism.  We 
welcome anyone who wants to explore the teachings of the Church. If you know anyone who is interested or wishes to 
be on the RCIA team, have them contact Sister Ellen: 906-523-4912 ibvmellen@stal-mtu.com 

Life Outreach Center 
www.houghtonpregnancy.org  906-482-8681  
lifeoutreachhoughton@gmail.com 

 

Think you’re pregnant?  Not sure what to do?  
We listen. We care. We can help. There is hope. 

222 Shelden Ave. #1   Houghton, MI 49931 
above The Print Shop in Downtown Houghton. 

Hours of Operation:    (or by appointment) 
Mon. 11 am - 5 pm //Weds. noon - 8 pm //Thurs. noon - 8 pm  

colleen.morrall@focus.org 

Colleen Morrall 

Mitch Ashby 

mitchell.ashby@focus.org 

Callaghan Bradley 

callaghan.bradley@focus.org 
Andrew Krusiec 
andrew.krusiec@focus.org 

Whatõs Happening at St. Alõs?  
(Christmas Break Schedule) 

Sunday 11:00 am Mass + social 

Wednesday 4:30 pm 
5:30 pm 

Confession 
Mass 

Thursday 7:00 pm Eucharistic Holy Hour, Solemn Exposi-
tion AT ST. ANNE’S, CHASSELL 

Friday 4:30 pm 
5:30 pm 

Confessions 
Mass 

Saturday @St. Anne’s, Chassell: 4:30p Conf. & 5:30p Mass 

Are you or a loved one experiencing ho-
mosexual attractions and looking for an-
swers? 
Courage, an apostolate of the Catholic 
Church, ministers to persons with same-
sex attractions and their loved ones. It also has an outreach 
called EnCourage which ministers to relatives, spouses, and 
friends of persons with same-sex attractions.   

Visit http://www.couragerc.net for more information. 

Do you or does someone you love struggle with addiction? 
Along with prayer, Confession, Eucharist, and 
spiritual counsel, our faith encourages us to seek 
tested healing resources, among them many good 

12-step programs. Several such groups meet regularly at St. 
Al’s; to be referred to one that might be a good fit for you or 
your loved one, call 906-482-7778, or talk to Fr. Ben. 


